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Conservation Area Advisory Committee

Advisory Committee Eton

Application ref 2018/6004/P

Address 16 Eton Road  London  NW3 4SS

Planning Officer Ben Farrant

Comments by 10 Feb 2019

Proposal Erection of single storey side/rear infill extension.

No Objection Yes

Observations Eton
Conservation Area Advisory Committee
 
Advice from Eton Conservation Area Advisory Committee:
28.01.2019
 
Re: 16 Eton Road
 
2018/6004/P, Erection of single storey side/rear infill
extension
 
This application has been lodged at the same time that an
appeal has been made against the refusal  on 29 April 2018
of an earlier application to construct a two storey side/rear
infill extension (2018/1613/P).
 
At that time two other simultaneous applications were
granted permission:
 
Ã¢ÂÂ¢	2018/1612/P, Formation of front facing dormer
window; replacement of existing windows and roof light;
replacement handrails to entrance steps
Ã¢ÂÂ¢	2918/1614/P, Erection of single storey rear extension
 
We commented on all three of these applications application
on 21 May 2018.
It is worth repeating what we said in relation to the two
extensions which were applied for at that time:
 
  "The above applications are for additions and modifications
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to a large semi - detached Victorian villa on a prominent site
on the corner of Eton and Fellows Roads. This substantial
house has already been enlarged through the addition of an
obtrusive four storey side extension for which permission
was granted in June 1990.
 
Two of the current applications seek permission for further
extensions:  one is of two storeys, infilling space at the side;
the other is a single storey garden room at the rear. Both
give rise to concern.
 
As we have stated before, we are seeing an increasing
number of applications which encroach into gardens. The
houses are getting bigger and the gardens smaller. The
garden of No.16 is one of a row of gardens that back onto
other gardens of similar length. These extensive areas of
London rear gardens are a very particular feature of this
Conservation Area and allowing them to be built over will
result in one of its most important qualities being lost.
CamdenÃ¢ÂÂs official design guidelines (6.31) recognise
the destructive impact this kind of development can have on
an area, as does the Camden Local Plan Policy A2 Open
Space paragraph 6.37.
 
We would counsel that, if there are to be extensions, they
should be modest. The proposed infill side extension should
be reduced to a single storey and the one at the rear should
not extend beyond the line of the existing patio."
 
Our last paragraph above indicates that we would not object
to a single storey side/rear infill extension. This is now what
is being proposed.
 
Yours sincerely,
Eton CAAC

 
Documents attached

No details entered
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About this form

Issued by Contact Camden
5 Pancras Square
London N1C 4AG

Form reference 21409831

 
Data Protection

No personal information you have given us will be passed on to third parties for commercial purposes.
The Council's policy is that all information will be shared among officers and other agencies where the
legal framework allows it, if this will help to improve the service you receive and to develop other
services. If you do not wish certain information about you to be exchanged within the Council, you can
request that this does not happen.


